SKATEBOARD PARK MINUTES March 13, 2012

Members Present: Mike Savino, Valerie Taylor, Nancy Rocheleau, Denise Morano

Members Absent: Nate Moore, Jim Jumonville

Guests: Maggie Casey, Larry Greene, Marty Holman

• The minutes from February 14, 2012 meeting were accepted as written.

- Nancy Rocheleau was introduced as the newest member of the Skateboard Park Committee.
- Ms. Maggie Casey was named the winner of the logo design contest. Her design was chosen out of 17 designs that were submitted by students in a Wachusett art class. She was presented with a brand new IonU Skateboard.
- Mike reported that a "Casino night" fundraiser is not a possibility, government entities aren't allowed to sponsor them.
- A "Holden Skate Jam" is scheduled for Friday, April 20th at the Dawson Recreation Area parking lot, from 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. The purpose is to inform, encourage and get people involved in getting a skate park built in town. The Jam" will offer clinics, skateboarding demonstrations and equipment tuneups. Valerie will contact the Boy Scouts to see if they are interested in setting up their "snack truck". Denise will contact the beetle eradication people that currently use the parking lot to inform them of this demonstration. A meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 27 at 5:30 p.m. in the Selectmen's room, to review and finalize plans for the "Jam".
- Marty Holman of the Fellowship Church in Holden presented the Committee with a \$600.00 check as a way to kick off our fundraising.
- Another fundraising idea is to have a bus trip to Rye, N. H. to visit an indoor skate park.
- The next meeting is scheduled for March 27 at 5:30, and the next regularly scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, April 10 at 5:30 p.m. in the Selectmen's Room.
- The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.